
MINUTES 

MONTANA HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 
52nd LEGISLATURE - REGULAR SESSION 

SUBCOMMITTEE ON HUMAN SERVICES & AGING 

Call to Order: By CHAIRMAN DOROTHY BRADLEY, on February 12, 
1991, at 8:10 a.m. 

ROLL CALL 

Members Present: 
Rep. Dorothy Bradley, Chairman (D) 
Sen. Mignon Waterman, Vice Chairman (D) 
Rep. John Cobb (R) 
Rep. John Johnson (D) 
Sen. Tom Keating (R) 
Sen. Dennis Nathe (R) 

Staff Present: Terri Perrigo, Associate Fiscal Analyst (LFA) 
Dan Gengler, Budget Analyst (OBPP) 
Faith Conroy, Secretary 

Please Note: These are summary minutes. Testimony and 
discussion are paraphrased and condensed. 

Announoements/Discussion: 

DEPARTMENT OF LABOR AND INDUSTRY 

HUMAN RIGHTS COMMISSION (CONT.) 

Tape lA 
Anne MaoIntyre, Human Rights commission Administrator, 
distributed additional information on the Commission's workload. 
EXHIBIT 1 

Sue Mohr, Montana Job Training partnership Exeoutive Director, 
discussed an upcoming video program on disadvantaged youth, 
"Realizing America's Hope." She distributed promotional 
brochures. EXHIBIT 2 

Ms. MaoIntyre reviewed EXHIBIT 1. 

EXECUTIVE ACTION ON THE HUMAN RIGHTS COMMISSION (CONT.) 

MOTION: REP. COBB moved to add 2 FTEs to the Human Rights 
Commission at a cost of $67,885 in fiscal year (FY) 1992 and 
$60,885 in FY 93, with funding to come from the General Fund and 
for it to be line-itemed. 
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DISCUSSION: Mike Micone, Labor commissioner, said the Department 
spent a lot of time putting the budget together. Each division 
could probably use more money, but the Department feels it can 
live with its budget and is not asking for additional money. 

VOTE: The motion PASSED 4-2, with SEN. KEATING and SEN. NATHE 
voting no. 

EXECUTIVE ACTION ON THE JOB TRAINING GRANTS PROGRAM (CONT.) 

Terri perrigo, Legislative Fiscal Analyst, said there was a $760 
difference between the LFA and executive budgets for the Job 
Training Grants Program. It is Unemployment Insurance (UI) 
administrative tax funding for the Displaced Homemaker Program. 
It is identified as a difference in the funding base. Prior to 
now, that has not been an issue. CHAIRMAN BRADLEY referred to 
Appropriation Policy Issue N.o. 1 on Page 1 of EXHIBIT 10 from 
Feb. 11, 1991, minutes. 

MOTION: SEN. WATERMAN moved approval of the LFA f~nding base. 

VOTE: The motion PASSED 5-1, with REP. COBB voting no. 

HEARING ON THE EMPLOYMENT RELATIONS DIVISION 

Ms. perrigo distributed a budget summary for the Employment 
Relations Division. EXHIBIT 3 

Brian McCullough, Management system Bureau Chief, reviewed 
background information on the Division on Page 8-9 of EXHIBIT 6 
from Feb. 8, 1991, minutes. He said the number of claims reviewed 
for adequacy of settlement may increase. When there is 
disagreement over the settlement amount, parties can go to court 
to contest it. There is concern that insurers will come to the 
Division to try to resolve these issues, therefore increasing its 
workload. It is difficult to predict. Historically, there have 
been about 2,000 cases. That may increase to 2,600. It's just a 
guess. The Department may have proposals by the next biennium if 
impacts occur. 

The Files Management unit is still sharing the State Fund's data 
processing system. The Department is trying to separate from the 
system so that the two entities no longer access the same data 
base. Concerns have been raised from Plan I and II carriers that 
the State Fund has an unfair advantage by having access to this 
information. The Department has tried to establish security 
procedures, but the perception can exist. 

SEN. WATERMAN asked if the Department of Labor communicates with 
the Department of Revenue to track uninsured employers. Mr. 
McCullough said auditors share information. SEN. WATERMAN said it 
seems auditing is a slow process and there will always be a lag 
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time of a year or so. This is an area where cooperation could 
benefit both. Dan Gengler, Office of Budget and program Planning, 
said the departments of Labor and Revenue, and the State Fund 
agreed this fall to share audit information. Mr. Mccullough said 
it is hoped there will be coordination in the future, as each 
agency's computer system is updated. An interface needs to be 
developed. 

SEN. KEATING asked how many uninsured claims are received. Mr. 
McCullough said 650 employers have been identified. The 
Department hopes to identify up to 800. Benefits vary from year 
to year. In 1988, $63,000 was paid out of the uninsured fund; 
$298,000 was paid out in 1989; $333,000 in 1990; and $130,000 
through December 1991. 

SEN. KEATING asked how the Department collects this money. Mr. 
McCullough said the Department goes after the employer, but often 
the employer is bankrupt. The collection rate is about 10 
percent. For those employers who are operational, the penalty is 
100 percent of the premium and it goes into the fund. That is the 
primary revenue generator for these claims. If claims deplete the 
fund, the Department has to stop making benefit payments. That 
occurred at one point early on. 

Tape lB 

EXECUTIVE ACTION ON THE EMPLOYMENT RELATIONS DIVISION 

Votes were taken on issues in EXHIBIT 3. 

Ms. perrigo explained Program Issue No.1, which summarizes 
additional funding for the boards of Personnel and Labor Appeals 
on Page 1 of EXHIBIT 3. 

MOTION: SEN. KEATING moved approval of the executive budget for 
Program Issue No. 1 for the boards of Personnel and Labor 
Appeals. 

DISCUSSION: SEN. WATERMAN asked if the motion provides spending 
authority and ensures the money won't be transferred elsewhere. 
Mr. McCullough said it will be in Personal Services, which 
finances per diem amounts. SEN. KEATING asked if the money is 
line-itemed. Mr. McCullough said no. 

VOTE: The motion PASSED unanimously. 

Ms. perrigo said Program Issue No.2 relates to the Department's 
internal reorganization, after it took over the Workers' 
Compensation regulatory function. 

Mr. McCullough said reorganization involved audit functions for 
Unemployment Insurance, Workers' Compensation, uninsured Employer 
and State Fund. With the separation of those functions, the 
Employment Relations Division ended up with only 3 FTEs to cover 
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the whole state. That significantly impacted travel costs. 

MOTION: SEN. KEATING moved approval of the executive budget for 
auditors' travel. 

VOTE: The motion PASSED unanimously 5-0. REP. JOHNSON was absent. 

Ms. perrigo said that in Program Issue No.3, the LFA maintained 
the 1990 expenditure level for Secretary of State filing fees, 
which was zero. The agency requested more than that. 

Mr. McCullough said this updates wage and hour rules to coincide 
with federal law. 

MOTION: SEN. KEATING moved approval of the executive budget for 
Secretary of state filing fees for wage claim rules. 

VOTE: The motion PASSED unanimously 5-0. REP. JOHNSON was absent. 

Mr. perrigo said Program Issue No. 4 is for accident cataloging 
costs related to the Department's reorganization. 

SEN. KEATING asked if this is spending authority or an estimate 
of costs. Mr. McCullough said the Department is trying to 
determine what the accident cataloging function is going to be. 
This is an estimate of operating costs associated with the FTE 
for the accident cataloging network. 

MOTION: SEN. KEATING moved approval of the executive budget for 
accident cataloging costs. 

VOTE: The motion PASSED 4-1, with REP. COBB voting no. REP. 
JOHNSON was absent. 

Ms. perrigo explained Additional Issue No.1. She said neither 
budget includes $10,755 per year in General Fund money to 
administer silicosis and social security offset benefit payments. 
The executive budget has been revised to switch this money from 
state special revenue to General Fund. Mr. McCullough said this 
was a technical error in the budget process. 

MOTION: SEN. KEATING moved approval of the correction to the 
executive budget. 

VOTE: The motion PASSED unanimously 4-0. REP. JOHNSON and SEN. 
NATHE were absent. 

Ms. perrigo explained the Additional Issue No.2. She said it 
also deals with a funding switch. The Accounting Division has 
advised the Department that payment of uninsured and subsequent 
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injury benefits are to be made out of a proprietary fund. Neither 
budget includes this. The executive budget has been revised to 
make the switch. 

Mr. McCullough said federal accounting principles state that this 
must be paid for out of proprietary funds instead of the state 
special fund. Everything out of the proprietary fund needs to be 
appropriated. The Department's preference in benefits is to have 
a statutory appropriation for this. The Department drafted a bill 
to accomplish this and would like to submit it as a committee 
bill. CHAIRMAN BRADLEY said the two issues will be handled 
separately. 

SEN. KEATING asked what the subcommittee is dealing with here. 
Mr. McCullough said this involves revenues from subsequent injury 
and the uninsured. A portion of those revenues is used for 
administration. Instead of showing it in one fund, it will be 
shown in another. It is procedural. SEN. KEATING asked if this is 
what is recovered from the uninsured employer. Mr. McCullough 
said yes. It is a portion of that. SEN. KEATING asked if this is 
supposed to be a proprietary fund instead of state special. Mr. 
McCullough said yes. The Department is not increasing­
appropriation authority. It is an effort to improve the 
credibility of the state's financial statements. 

SEN. KEATING asked if the dollars are hypothetical. Mr. 
McCullough said they are in the benefits area, not in 
administration. SEN. KEATING asked about the spending authority. 
Mr. Perrigo said the $393,000 per year is the amount the agency 
estimates it will cost to pay benefits. It is included on the 
line identified in the budget summary as state special revenue. 
The proposal is to take that amount out of state special, which 
is Workers' compensation money, and move it into a proprietary 
account. 

MOTION: REP. COBB moved approval of the funding switch to 
proprietary funds. 

VOTE: The motion PASSED unanimously 4-0. REP. JOHNSON and SEN. 
NATHE were absent. 

CHAIRMAN BRADLEY asked if a line-item wouldn't have been simpler. 
Mr. McCullough said yes. But he wants to make sure that if 
benefit expenditures exceed estimates, the Department can amend 
the budget for the additional authority to continue paying 
benefits. Mr. Gengler said the shift is in accord with the 
executive budget, but bringing benefits onto the budget would not 
be. 

CHAIRMAN BRADLEY asked what the Budget Office wants the 
subcommittee to do. Mr. Gengler said the funds are currently in 
an unbudgeted trust fund account. If it were a statutory 
appropriation, it would not require a general appropriation. Mr. 
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McCullough said trust funds don't have to be appropriated. If the 
subcommittee wants to line-item it, it increases what appears to 
be appropriated authority and, therefore, expenditures. If that 
is a concern, then that is something to be aware of. It doesn't 
matter which way it is done to improve the state's financial 
statements. He is concerned that the Department not be prevented 
from paying benefits. 

SEN. WATERMAN asked for a historical perspective on benefit 
payments. Mr. McCullough said subsequent injury and uninsured 
payments totaled $380,000 in FY 88, $526,000 in FY 89, $730,000 
in FY 90 and $380,000 for the first six months of FY 91. 

CHAIRMAN BRADLEY asked for a copy of the Department's bill. Mr. 
Mccullough distributed copies. EXHIBIT 4. CHAIRMAN BRADLEY asked 
why the Department didn't get someone to carry the bill. She said 
the subcommittee is burdened. Mr. Mccullough said it took until a 
week ago to get a consensus. It may be more expeditious to 
identify a line-item and word it in a way to get it budget­
amended. The Department wants to minimize the need for a budget 
amendment. 

CHAIRMAN BRADLEY asked if Ms. Perrigo could come up with some 
line-item language to accommodate the Department's concerns. That 
would be easier than to run it through as a committee bill. Mr. 
Mccullough said the Department can seek a statutory appropriation 
next biennium. 

MOTION: SEN. KEATING moved to adopt the LFA budget with 
adjustments by the subcommittee. 

VOTE: The motion PASSED unanimously 5-0. SEN. NATHE was absent. 

SEN. KEATING asked if adjustments were made under Policy Issues. 
CHAIRMAN BRADLEY said they are the same every time. SEN. WATERMAN 
said she thinks the subcommittee decided that for the entire 
Department of Labor at the previous hearing. SEN. KEATING asked 
if the subcommittee has been doing that as a general rule. 
CHAIRMAN BRADLEY said no. The subcommittee has been ignoring 
them. A vote can be taken if desired. The subcommittee said at 
the onset of this budget that the funding base was automatically 
the LFA, the difference in the computer network was the executive 
and the difference in inflation was the LFA. That has been 
standard in every budget. 

HEARING ON THE RESEARCH, SAFETY AND TRAINING DIVISION 

Ms. Perrigo distributed a budget summary for the Research, Safety 
and Training Division. EXHIBIT 5 

Mr. McCullough reviewed Pages 16-17 of EXHIBIT 6 from Feb. 8, 
1991, minutes. He said this Division used to be called the 
Employment Policy Division. Part of the Job Training Partnership 
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Act program was contracted to a private non-profit organization. 
A statistical function was added to the Division relative to the 
Workers' Compensation reorganization. The Safety Bureau also was 
added. 

EXECUTIVE ACTION ON THE RESEARCH, SAFETY AND TRAINING DIVISION 

Votes were taken on issues in EXHIBIT 5. 

Ms. ,Perrigo reviewed Program Issue No.1. She said the LFA budget 
includes nearly $140,000 for supplies. The executive budget does 
not include the appropriation because it was for one-time 
purchases only. 

MOTION: SEN. KEATING moved the executive budget for Program Issue 
No.1, which would not include the $139,362. 

DISCUSSION: CHAIRMAN BRADLEY said the money is being taken out 
since it had been for one-time purchases only. 

VOTE: The motion PASSED unanimously 5-0. SEN. NATH~_was absent. 

Ms. Perrigo explained Program Issue No.2. She said this is to 
correct an error in calculating the amounts for equipment. 

MOTION: SEN. KEATING moved the executive budget for Program Issue 
No.2, to correct the error. 

DISCUSSION: REP. COBB asked if this is for new equipment. Mr. 
McCullough said the equipment is primarily for research and 
analysis. It will finance the upgrading of equipment for surveys 
that tie into work for the federal government. 

REP. COBB asked if this involves equipment loaned to the private 
entity, Montana Job Training Partnership (MJTP) Inc. Mr. 
McCullough said no. CHAIRMAN BRADLEY said that issue is under 
Program Issue No.3. Ms. perrigo said the Department told the LFA 
that some of the equipment was transferred to MJTP and would be 
used by the organization for as long as necessary. The agency 
request did not specifically ask to replace that equipment. But 
in giving them a four~year average of equipment in the Workers' 
Compensation Safety Bureau and the former Employment Policy 
Division, Policy Issue No. 3 is above that four-year average. 

VOTE: The motion PASSED 4-1, with REP. COBB voting no. SEN. NATHE 
was absent. 

Mr. McCullough said the equipment identified in Program Issue No. 
3 are two personal computers, for $8,900 per year, that relate to 
the Bureau of Labor statistics survey work and a laser printer, 
which costs $3,600; a portable personal computer and monitor for 
educational presentations by the State Occupational Information 
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Coordinating Committee; and replacement of two old personal 
computers in the Apprenticeship Program. 

CHAIRMAN BRADLEY asked if what the Department is really trying to 
do is replace equipment that was loaned out. Mr. MCcullough said 
he doesn't see this equipment falling into that category. Ingrid 
Danielson, Apprenticeship and Training Bureau Chief, said the two 
computers that are being replaced are being used by staff members 
in the bureau. The Bureau is having trouble with maintenance and 
getting parts for them. The Bureau just installed a new 
management information system and is trying to tie all the 
computers into the network. These two computers cannot be linked 
with newer versions. 

SEN. WATERMAN asked if this is a separate system from the state's 
mainframe. Ms. Danielson said this is a separate system. The 
Bureau recently removed itself from the mainframe and has 
installed a system that uses personal computers. It is cheaper 
and easier to program. 

SEN. WATERMAN said she thought the Department of Administration's 
proposal was to limit separate computer networks. Mr.-Gengler 
said he could put someone in touch with SEN. WATERMAN to address 
her question. 

CHAIRMAN BRADLEY said LFA equipment at the top of the budget 
summary includes more than $38,000 each year, based on the 
rolling average, and the subcommittee has added Program Issue No. 
2 back into the budget. She asked if the subcommittee is 
satisfied that is enough. 

Ms. perrigo said that when the LFA current level at the top of 
the summary is added to Program Issue No.2, that represents a 
four-year average of equipment for the old Workers' Compensation 
Safety Division and the old Employment Policy Division. 

Rod Sager, Centralized Services Administrator, said the intent 
with the statewide network is to have everyone that would use 
mainframe capabilities tie into that system. There will always be 
a need for local area networks. The Department envisions 
downloading information from the mainframe system to a local area 
network. That is the most cost-effective application. Most of 
this equipment is federally funded. The Research and Analysis 
Program is exclusively federally funded. No General Fund is 
involved. The Department also is trying to stay current with the 
demands of the Bureau of Labor statistics. 

SEN. KEATING asked if this is in the governor's budget. Mr. 
Gengler said yes. 

Tape 2A 

MOTION: SEN. KEATING moved the executive budget for Program Issue 
No.3, which includes $53,218 more than the LFA for equipment. 
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VOTE: The motion FAILED 1-4, with SEN. KEATING voting aye. SEN. 
NATHE was absent. 

Mr. Mccullough reviewed the Additional Issue. He said the 
Department took out 10 positions from its budget for 
reorganization of the Division. One of the 10 positions should 
have been a half-time slot. The Department needs to add 0.5 FTE 
back into the budget. 

SEN. KEATING asked about the number of FTEs at the top of the 
budget summary. Ms. Perrigo said the total would be 60 FTEs if 
the half-time slot is added back in. 

CHAIRMAN BRADLEY asked if the position is filled. Mr. Mccullough 
said yes. It is in the job training program. 

MOTION: SEN. KEATING moved the correction. 

VOTE: The motion PASSED unanimously 5-0. SEN. NATHE was absent. 

MOTION: REP. COBB moved adoption of the LFA budget, with 
adjustments approved by the sUbcommittee. 

VOTE: The motion PASSED unanimously 5-0. SEN. NATHE was absent. 

HEARING ON THE LEGAL SERVICES DIVISION 

Ms. perrigo distributed a budget summary for the Legal Services 
Division. EXHIBIT 6 

Mr. McCullough said the Legal Services Division is new through 
reorganization. It received staff from Workers' Compensation, 
Centralized Services and the Employment Relations Division. The 
purpose is to consolidate legal activities into one division. 

REP. COBB asked how many attorneys are involved. Mr. Mccullough 
said six. 

EXECUTIVE ACTION ON THE LEGAL SERVICES DIVISION 

The vote was taken on figures in EXHIBIT 6. 

CHAIRMAN BRADLEY said there are no issues to discuss. 

MOTION: SEN. KEATING moved approval of the LFA budget. 

VOTE: The motion PASSED unanimously 5-0. SEN. NATHE was absent. 

CHAIRMAN BRADLEY asked Department officials and Ms. perrigo to 
review at the beginning of the next hearing the draft language 
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regarding the funding switch in the Employment Relations 
Division. If the language does not address Department concerns, 
the subcommittee will take up its bill. EXHIBIT 4. She said the 
issue has to be resolved. At the end of the subcommittee's work, 
Ms. Perrigo will provide a list of UI administrative tax 
expenditures. 

Mr. McCullough distributed an updated spread sheet on impacts to 
the UI administrative tax from subcommittee action. EXHIBIT 7 

Mr. Micone said the LFA and executive have disagreed on some 
issues over the years during the budget process. What they agree 
on is that they cannot trust agencies to administer their 
budgets. The Department is working within parameters set by the 
Legislature. Flexibility is not increasing. The Legislature and 
Budget Office are tightening up. 

capital expenditures may be high one year and low another. But 
because of the budget process, Departments are locked into a 
base. Administrators are encouraged to spend money that is 
appropriated. People are not rewarded for efficiencies. Salaries 
are inflexible too. Employees of different disciplines and pay 
grades are making decisions. This could cause problems later. The 
Department is looking for ways to reward employees, to improve 
the system and compensate employees without being strictly tied 
to the pay plan. 

He urged the Legislature to give agencies flexibility and 
authority to manage their budgets, and to reward them 
accordingly. 

CHAIRMAN BRADLEY said she agrees with Mr. Micone completely. But 
she feels strapped as a subcommittee chairman to do anything 
about it. She doesn't know why those changes can't be made. She 
believes agencies should be free to manage their appropriations. 
She doesn't know how to get to that point. She agrees that good 
management is punished in this system. Mr. Micone said it boils 
down to trust. CHAIRMAN BRADLEY said there isn't much of that 
around right now. 

Mr. Micone said he hopes the governor's pay plan, which would 
move salaries toward market levels, will help the Department in 
its hiring process. The Department hopes the Legislature will 
support the governor's plan. 

REP. COBB said he believes agencies should be able to use unspent 
money for salary bonuses. Mr. Micone said he believes a bonus 
system can be accomplished without increasing the base. 

CHAIRMAN BRADLEY thanked everyone for their work on the 
Department's budgets. She said she feels badly that the Labor 
Department is discussed for only three days. It isn't that the 
subcommittee doesn't care about the Department; it's just that 
its budget does not include much General Fund money. The fact 
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that the subcommittee spends only three days on this budget shows 
a certain amount of trust. Other budgets have been examined much 
more closely. 

REP. COBB said audits show the agencies are doing what they're 
supposed to be doing. CHAIRMAN BRADLEY said maybe, as audits 
continue to show government is doing OK, there will be more trust 
and the Legislature can provide the flexibility that is needed. 

ADJOURNMENT 

Adjournment: 9:50 a.m. 

REP. DOROTHY BRADLEY,airman 

FA~, Secretary 

DBjfc 
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HUMAN RIGHTS COMMISSION 

~IAN STEPHENS, GOVERNOR 

STATE OF MONTANA 
(406) 444-2884 

~. 

I ,\ hib;,J ff f 

.:z/·a/Cf/ 
7-iu.rrt.a"l Servo 

Sc..Lbt! . 

P.O.1I0X 1728 

February 11, 1991 .. ~i!-::~ 

To: Members of the Joint Human Services and Aging 
Subcommittee 

-;; . I;' -0{.- ,.' ,.'. 
From: A~~-L-~ aa"cL:~li{.~·,--vA~iriistrator 

Human Rights Commission 

Subject: Your request for additional information concerning 
Human Rights Con~ission caseload 

,/----

\ 

1. You have requested information concerning what the 
effect of additional staff would be on the workload of the Human 
Right.s Commission and what the cost of the addit.ional staff would 

/~:~n Ken Toole made his presentation to the subcommittee, he 
\ requested that the Commission budget be increased by $100,000 per 
\ year, which, according to his testimony, would allow the 
'\ Con~ission to increase staff by 2 FTEs. Representative Cobb also 
, asked ,,,hat the effect would be of adding 1 FTE to the Commission 
\ staff. Thus, I present several scenarios for your consideration. 
\ Each scenario assumes that ~oo cases per year will be filed with 
\ the Commission. My projections also assume that with existing 
~ staff levels, the Commission can close between 320 and 350 cases 

per year. 

a. Adding 1 FTE. If t.he legislature increased the 
Commission's staffing by 1 FTE, I would recommend that the 
increase in staffing be used to increase tyro existing part­
time employees, a .5 FTE hearing examiner and a .5 FTE 
investigator, to full-time. This would allow the Commission 
to close an additional 50 casesPer' year.---Thus-we-woUTa _.,-
clos~-bet.ween 370 and ,*,00 cases per year, very close to the 
same number being filed. Such an increase would allow us to 
keep from falling further behind. 

1 

"AN EQUAL OPPORTUNITY EMPLOYEFr 



The cost of adding 1 FTE would be: 

FY92 FY93 
Personal services 

Hearing examiner (gr. lS, st. 2 ) 1~,OS7 1~,OS7 
Investigator (gr. 1~, st. 3 ) 13,20S 13,20S 

Operating expenses 5.700 5.700 

TOTAL 32,962 32,962 

b. Adding 2 FTEs. If the legislature increased the 
Commission's staffing by 2 FTEs, I would recommend that the 
increase in staffing be used to hire an additional 
investigator and increase two existing part-time employees, 
a .5 FTE hearing examiner and a .5 FTE secretary, to 
full-time. This would allow the Commission to close an 
additional 10lrCcises per yeaJ.~. Thus we would close between 

·4.20 a·ild· ~50 Cases·per year. This increase would allow us to 
reduce the open inventory of cases if ~OO cases per year are 
filed. 

The cost of adding these 2 FTEs would-be~ 

FY92 FY93 
Personal services 

Hearing examiner (gr. 15, st. 2 ) 1~,O57 1~,057 

Investigator (gr. 1~, st. 2 ) 27,687 27,687 
Secretary (gr. 8, st. 2 ) 8,4~1 8,~,*1 

Operating expenses 13,900 10,700 

Equipment 3.800 0 

TOTAL 67,885 60_!~85. ---
c. Adding 3.S FTEs. If the legislature wished to provide 
funding close to the levels Ken Toole was requesting, this 
would allow the Comnlission to become current with its 
workload during the upcoming biennium, it could add 3.S FTEs 
to the Commission staff. This would allow the Commission to 
add two full-time investigators and one full-time secretary 
and increase the existing .5 FTE hearing examiner to 
full-time. This increase would allow us close an additional 
150 cases per-·year.· Thus we would close between ~ 70· and- 500 
~s-.-·--Th.rs··-would allow us to become current with our 
caseload, provide more employer education, and focus on 
insuring that parties are complying with Commission orders 
and conciliation agreements. 

2 



: :" I 
;;..--:=-.d._=i p,~ __ 1J 
HS.iJ!uY7· /'t.w.~· 

The cost of adding these 3.5 FTEs would be: 

Personal services 
Hearing examiner (gr. 15, st. 2) 
2 investigators (gr. 1~, st. 2) 
Secretary (gr. 8, st. 2) 

Operating expenses 

Equipment 

TO'l'AL 

FY92 

1~,057 

55,373 
18,682 

27,800 

5,600 

121,512 
-------,-

FY93 

1~,057 
55,373 
18,682 

21,~00 

0 

109,512 
- .~ -,." .... ~- -- ~ 

? You also requested information on the duration of cases 
before the agency. 

FY87 FY88 FY89 FY90 FY91 

Average processing time 380 328 261 258 308 
for cases closed during 
the fiscal year (# of days)* 

Average age of cases open 330 291 299 297 326 
at end of fiscal year 
(# of days)* 

*figures for FY91 are based on data as of 12/31/90 

3. You also requested information concerning the numbers of 
cases removed to district court from the Commission. This 
generally occurs when a case is over 12 months old and no hearing 
has been held. At that point, either party may request such 
removal. 

FY87 30 
FY88 20 
FY89 29 
FY90 20 
FY91* 1~ 

*figures for FY91 are based on data as of 2/11/91 

I can provide data for earlier years if requested by the 
Committee. Most of these removals to district court occur at the 
request of the respondent in a case in which the Commission staff 
has found reasonable cause to believe discrimination occurred. 

3 



Exhibit 2 consists of a packet of brochures entitled 
"Realizing America's Hope: Investing In Our Youth". The 
entire exhibit is available at the Montana Historical Society, 
225 North Roberts, Helena, MT 59601 . (Phone 406-444-
4775) 
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BILL NO. 

INTRODUCED BY ________________________________________________ __ 

BY REQUEST OF THE DEPARTMENT OF LABOR AN INDUSTRY 

A BILL FOR: AN ACT TO PROVIDE THAT ALL FUNDS DERIVED FROM 39-71-

504, MCA ARE TO BE DEPOSITED IN THE UNINSURED EMPLOYERS FUND FOR 

PAYMENT OF BENEFITS AS PROVIDED IN 39-71-503, AND 39-71-505, MCA; 

TO PROVIDE THAT FUND DEPOSITED IN THE SUBSEQUENT INJURY FUND ARE 

PAID TO THE DEPARTMENT OF LABOR AND INDUSTRY TO PAY BENEFITS 

PROVIDED IN 39-71-907, MCA; AMENDING SECTIONS 39-71-502, 39-71-902, 

AND 17-7-502, MCA; PROVIDING FOR AN EFFECTIVE DATE. 

-
BE IT ENACTED BY THE LEGISLATURE OF THE STATE OF MONTANA: 

section 1. section.39-71-502, MCA, is amended to read: 

39-71-502. creation and purpose of uninsured employers' fund. 

There is created an uninsured employers' fund. The purpose of the 

fund is to pay to an injured employee of an uninsured employer the 

same benefits the employee would have received if the employer had 

been properly enrolled under compensation plan No. 

except as provided in 39-71-503(2). 

1, 2, or 3, 

ill All collections of penalties, assessments, interest and 

other funds provided in 39-71-504, must be deposited in the 

uninsured Employers' Fund and are statutorily appropriated, as 

provided in 17-7-502, to the Department to be used~ pay benefits 

provided in 39-71-503 and 39-71-505. 

section 2. Section 39-71-902 is amended to read: 

39-71-902. Fund to receive payment from insurer for each 

death under chapter -- assessment of insurers. (1) In every case of 



the death of an employee under this chapter, the insurer shall pay 

to the fund the sum of $1,000. In addition, the department may 

assess every insurer an amount not to exceed 5% of the compensation 

paid in Montana in the preceding fiscal year. The assessment must 

be transmitted annually to the subsequent injury fund by the 

employer or insurer. 

(2) When, in the judgment of the department, the amount of 

money in the subsequent injury fund is such that there is a surplus 

above and beyond projected liabilities, the department may at its 

discretion suspend or reduce further collection of assessments for 

a period of time determined by the department. 

l.ll All collections of assessments and interest must be 

deposited in the Subseguent Injury Fund and are statutorily 

appropriated, as provided in 17-7-502, to the Department to be used 

to pay benefits provided in 39-71-907. 

section 3. section 17-7-502 is amended to read: 

(1) Same 

(2) Same 

,(3) The following laws are the only laws containing statutory appropria­
tIOns: 2-9-202; 2-17-105; 2-18-812; 10-3-203; 10-3-312; 10-3-314; 10-4-301; 
13-37-304; 15-1-111; 15-25-123; 15-31-702; 15-36-112; 15-37-117; 15-70-101' 
16-1-404; 16-1-410; 16-1-411; 17-3-212; 17-5-404; 17-5-424; 17-5-804; 19-8-504; 
19-9-702; 19-9-1007; 19-10-205; 19-10-305; 19-10-506; 19-11-512; 19-11-513; 
;9-11-606; 19-12-301; 19-13-604; 20-6-406; 20-8-111; 20-9-361; 23-5-306; 
_3-5-409; 23-5-610; 23-5-612; 23-5-1016; 23-5-1027; 27-12-206' 37-51-501' 
39-71-2504; 53-6-150; 53-24-206; 61-2-406; 61-5-121; 67-3-205; 75-1-1101; 
75-5-1108; 75-11-313; 76-12-123; 80-2-103; 82-11-136; 82-11-1Gl; 90-3-301; 
90-4-215; 90-4-613; 90-6-33~ 90-9-306; and section 13 House Bill No 861 
Laws of 1985. I 3 9 - 71 - j 0 2, 39 - 71 - 9 0 2 . ' . , 

(4) Same 

NEW SECTION: This Act is effective on July 1, 1991. 
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